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Director 

June 18, 2025 

Board of County Commissioners 
Clackamas County 

Approval of a Personal Services Contract with The Father’s Heart Street Ministry for 
Tukwila Springs resident services. Contract Value is $300,928 for 6 months. Funding is 

through Metro Supportive Housing Services Measure Funds. 
No County General Funds are involved.

Previous Board 
Action/Review 

Change in Property Management presented at Issues, May 13, 2025. 

Performance 
Clackamas 

1. This programming aligns with H3S’s Strategic Action Plan goal to
increase self-sufficiency for our clients.

2. This funding aligns with the County’s Performance Clackamas goal to
ensure safe, healthy, and secure communities.

Counsel Review Yes, Amanda Keller Procurement Review No 
Contact Person Vahid Brown, HCDD Deputy Dir. Contact Phone (971) 334-9870

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: On behalf of the Housing and Community Development Division (HCDD), 
the Health, Housing & Human Services Department requests approval of a new personal services 
contract (12188) with The Father’s Heart Street Ministry for providing resident services at Tukwila 
Springs. 

The Father’s Heart Street Ministry will provide Resident Services for forty-eight (48) units for our most 
vulnerable residents. The Father’s Heart Street Ministry Resident Service Team will collaborate with 
residents, site management, supportive housing case managers, external service providers, and 
others to design and implement a Resident Services Program tailored to meet the needs of residents, 
with an emphasis on housing stability and self-determination. Additionally, a member of the Resident 
Services Team will be available at the front desk for 10 hours per day, 7 days a week, to ensure 
resident needs are met and to address any health or safety concerns that may arise. Additional 
services and security will be provided through separate contracts with NARA and NW Enforcement. 

Funding for this contract is provided through Supportive Housing Services Measure funds. 

RECOMMENDATION: Staff respectfully requests that the Board of County Commissioners approve 
this Contract (12188) with The Father’s Heart Street Ministry and authorize Chair Roberts, or his 
designee, to sign on behalf of Clackamas County. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Mary Rumbaugh 
Director of Health, Housing & Human Services 

For Filing Use Only 
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